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ORDER GRANTING SECOND 
EXTENSION OF TIME  

BY THE PRESIDING COMMISSIONER: On January 8, 2021, in response to a 
motion by the Public Staff, the Commission issued an Order Granting Extensions of Time 
in the above-captioned docket. The Order extended the date for parties to file initial 
comments on the integrated resource plans (IRPs), of Virginia Electric and Power 
Company d/b/a Dominion Energy North Carolina, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke 
Energy Progress, LLC, to February 26, 2021, and extended the date for parties to file 
reply comments to April 27, 2021.  

On February 26, 2021, the North Carolina Attorney General’s Office (AGO), filed a 
motion requesting that the above dates be extended to March 1, 2021, and April 30, 2021, 
respectively. The AGO stated that it had run into editing and technical problems with the 
documents that make up the AGO’s comments on the IRPs. Further, the AGO listed the 
names of numerous parties that it had contacted, and stated that those parties do not 
object to the requested extensions of time. Finally, the AGO stated that no other parties 
have responded with an objection to its request.   

Based on the record and the AGO's motion, the Presiding Commissioner finds 
good cause to extend the date for parties to file initial comments to March 1, 2021, and 
to extend the date for parties to file reply comments to April 30, 2021.  

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 26th day of February, 2021. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Joann R. Snyder, Deputy Clerk 


